Mrs. Thrasher mentioned that operations have been conducted out of a 32-foot portable building since November, and golf activity has actually increased since the hurricane. Regarding the building timeline, the contractor is hopeful that construction will be completed by the end of the year.

Mrs. Dukes then introduced Garry Dodard, Community Initiatives Officer for Moody Air Force
Base. Mr. Dodard stated that he will be serving Moody Air Force Base and the local community
by building partnerships and strengthening relationships within Lowndes County and Moody Air
Force Base. Mrs. Dukes expressed gratitude to Mr. Dodard, stating we are very grateful for you
and your service to Moody Air Force Base and our community.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD -

Kelley Saxon, 8 Baldwin Place, addressed the commission and stated April is 'Second Chance Month' and stated this is a nationwide effort to raise awareness about the barriers faced by individuals with criminal records and to support their successful reintegration into society. Ms. Saxon asked that consideration be given to Legacy clients to fulfill their treatment requirements through Legacy certified counselors and health professionals while providing successful and supportive care and reducing the likelihood of unnecessary incarceration.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Wisenbaker made a motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Commissioner Orenstein. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting at 6:01 p.m.